Minutes for the December 15, 1999 meeting of the STC

3:45 to 5:00 pm in the Media Center at East Campus

Approval of Minutes from November 17, 1999 STC: (http://fasst.fayar.net/SecTechComm.htm).

Report on T2K. Proposal for training on Web Site Evaluation.: 

The Media Specialists proposed a T2K training experience on the use and evaluation of web sites. This might serve as a training experience for the T2Kers that might help with some of the comments related to transfer of the training to class experiences and to the need to connect the T2K training and instruction to the Secondary Technology Curriculum. The logistics of the training was discussed, and the February make up day was suggested as a good time to have this. The possibility that FHS would have a reference list of useful links was received in a positive light.

The question of the ownership of the new T2K computers was discussed. Ossie Campbell said that he thought the computers were assigned to and should stay with the room in which they were placed and NOT with the teacher, since this is how the inventory works. He said he would check and let us know for sure at the January meeting.

Status of the Technology Curriculum:

No additional work has been done on this document, and we have no evidence that anyone is using it in the T2K training, lesson plans, planning for future courses, or evaluation.

Report from the TechnoStaff, Jamie, et al.:

The "fix" for the 100 out of date computers was never tried since the price of memory increased.

The print server is being fixed so that students will be able to print from the Academic labs. The need to have the printers working at times when assignments are due was discussed.

Jamie says he has almost completed the database of repairs and will be sharing it with the committee, and using it to identify problems with hardware, software and staff.

The need to communicate the status of repairs and changes in the network or computing environment was discussed. The use of the daily announcements, emails and just telling the players was discussed. It was the consensus that increased communication would help.

The plan for recycling computers was discussed in light of the report 900 that were not replaced, and the request by a teacher to have their computers included in the cycle. It seemed that there is no real recycle plan, just one that was related to a select purchase of some computers.

PLATO Update: 

Most questions were addressed in the T2K training, and plans are for a meeting with Ron Jarad and Dawn in the near future.

Professional Development Request: 

A workshop on grant writing for technology was discussed. Since the deadline was December 15th, it was left to any individual to apply. The need for access to the professional development budget was discussed. Who would pay for such training?

Proposals for the 35 33 Computers from the T2Kers:

Ossie said they could only locate 27 of the 35 computers. Some teachers did not turn theirs in and some refused to. In addition, some teachers kept their good computers and turned in junkers as their "trade in" It was decided to plan to distribute the full 35 and expect that the teachers will eventually give up their old computers and/ort the missing computers would be located.

After extended discussion the plan to distribute was finalized. This was reported to the Don and approved with kudos from him. 

It was suggested that there be a call for monitors to help put the recycled computers in operating order.

Professional Development Credit List: 

This was submitted to each individual showing the meeting attended in the Fall of 1999, so teachers could use it with the January due date to report Professional Development.

Next Meeting = Wednesday, January 19, 2000 from 3:45 to 5 p.m in the East Campus Media Center. 

